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The Mission Statement of
St. Paul Lutheran Church
By God’s grace, we exist to
prepare hearts, minds, and
souls for life in the world and

in eternity.

CHRIST IS RISEN!
HE IS RISEN, INDEED!
ALLELUIA!

Portals of Prayer Devotion
Booklets for April-June are
on the counters in the narthex
and in the east and west
wings. Please help yourself to
one or share them with a
friend.

Remember our missionaries,
Rev. David & Joyce Erber in
your prayers as they share the
good news of God’s great
love.

WORSHIP SERVICES:
SUNDAY, 9AM
WEDNESDAY, 6FM

The Elders Host

An After the Holidays Dinner
Friday, April 19th

(6pm to 10pm)
At

The Worth American Legion Hall
110" and Depot
Worth, IL

Reservations and payment are required by
Tuesday, April 9t
$25.00 per person

All are invited! Make checks payable to St Paul Lutheran Church
and on memo line put Dinner. Reservations are limited to 80.

Buffet Menu
Oven Baked Chicken with Dressing
Sliced Sirloin of Beef w/Brown Gravy
Polish Sausage w/Sauerkraut
Swedish Meatballs w/Buttered Egg Noodles
Pasta Salad
Whipped Potatoes w/Gravy
Green Beans Almandine
Dinner Rolls
Desserts
Coffee, Tea, Free Soda
CASH BAR

Additional parking is available in the METRA parking lot
across the street.



THE PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE

So Many Mansions!

This is such an interesting time for Martha and me. My retirement is scheduled to begin after my last
service at St. Paul on July 14™, and Martha is also retiring from teaching music at Trinity Lutheran in Burr Ridge
and serving as Business Manager of Haven for Tots Preschool, While | know many of you have already navigated
leaving full time employment, it is (for most of us, Ruth... ;) a one-time experience, and there is some trepidation.

For us, along with retirement comes relocation. We'll be returning to Eastern lowa, where we lived before
I began 4 years of seminary education which would ultimateiy land us here with you at St. Paul Lutheran Church,
never imagining that we would be blessed to remain here for my entire 25-year ministry!

So now, we are in the process of doing something that is unfamiliar to us — simultaneously selling our home
in Oak Lawn and purchasing our new home in Walcott, IA. When we left Davenport, all we had to do was pack
up and sell our home. We didn’t have to worry about finding another house to move into for the next 4 years
because we lived in seminary housing, so that was relatively easy.

But now we’ve got {as most people would) the 2 transactions of buying and selling happening at once, and
for real excitement, there were things that demanded our attention during holy week... but as always, God’s
timing is perfect and everything continues to move along more or less smoothly.

The experience of buying our home in Oak Lawn was a bit unusual. Bob Rogers, who was $t. Paul’s Head
Elder at the time, also worked in Real Estate, and we had a ball looking at 44 different houses in Oak Lawn and
surrounding communities with him. There were so many that we had to take notes and give them nicknames
so we could remember them all. We also greatly appreciated Ruth and Wil Sievers, who welcomed us into their
home and helped us get acclimated while we were house shopping in this new and strange land. On our first
visit to St. Paul, construction of the north wing of the school was just beginning. Also, our first meeting with
Jerry McFarlin and Rich Briede found them cleaning graffiti off the walls in the school hallway after a break-in
and little spate of vandalism occurred the night before. By God’s grace and a lot of diligence on the part of
everyone who has keys to the building, St. Paul thankfully has been shielded from any further events like that.

Our house shopping experience this time has been much different. We became aware of the house we are
planning to buy in lowa last fall, but it wasn’t listed until early March. Our realtor there was vigilant and let us
know as soon as it became available. You know what they say about “location X3,” and it seems like this house
couldn’t be in a better place. After much prayer and deliberation, we made an offer and it was accepted. And
while we really do like many things about the house, another important factor in the decision is that there have
been virtually no other houses of the size, location, style, amount of property, etc. that would be right for us —
all helping us to see God’s hand at work in this as it is in all things!

I have to give a shout out and an advertising plug for LCEF, the Lutheran Church Extension Fund. They exist
to help with various financial services including investment opportunities for congregations and members,
which in turn enables them to make loans to help congregations, church workers, and members as they have
need. They are helping us with a mortgage loan to bridge the time of the purchase of our new home until the
sale of our home in Oak Lawn. If you're not already familiar with them, check them out at LCEF,org.

So even though it seems like there has been a shortage of available homes in the current housing market,
there is one place where there is no shortage. Jesus promises, “...In My Father’s house are many mansions, if it
were not so, | would have told you. | go to prepare a place for you. And if { go and prepare g place for you, | will
come again and receive you to Myself; that where | am, there you may be also. And where | go you know, and
the way you know.” That way, He said, is found in Him alone: “I am the way, the truth, and the life. No one
comes to the Father except through Me.” {(John 14, NKIV)

What a wonderful thing we and all who believe can anticipate with full confidence, when we will all be
together again in the perfection of His Light and His love in His eternal kingdom!
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OUR ST. PAUL CHURCH FAMILY

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH
4660 W. 94 Street, Oak Lawn, IL 60453
(708) 423-1040 ~ www.stpauloaklawn.org

Pastor: Rev. John S. Moeller~ prjohn99@stpauloaklawn.org
Director of Music: Mrs. Ruth Sievers ~ ruthsievers@att.net
Church Administrative Assistant: Mrs. Sandra Barry ~ sharry@stpauloaklawn.org
Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs., 9-1pm; Fridays 9-2pm

To view our calendar, visit www.stpauloaklawn.org

The deadline for placing articles in the newsletter is the 2" Sunday of the month.
Send submissions to sbarrv@stpauloaklawn.org.
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EASTER JOY! ~ HE IS RISEN AND WE ARE FORGIVEN!
Because Jesus rose from the grave, we are truly forgiven. We can look forward to
a new life free from guilt and full of the peace that passes all understanding. This
Easter, let us celebrate this astonishing gift by forgiving others as He has forgiven
us.

“For as high as the heavens are above the earth, So great is His loving kindness ...
As far as the east is from the west, So far has He removed our transgressions from us.”
(Psalm 103: 11, 12)

BURIAL(S):

We extend our Christian sympathy to the following families:
To the family of Elmer Fruendt, called to eternal rest with Jesus on March 7, 2024 and buried on
March 18, 2024,

GROW IN CHRIST ~ ADULT BIBLE CLASS ~FRIDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDY
All are invited to join us each week as we gather together to glorify God through fellowship with one
another and to study God’s Word after services at 10:15am in the Timothy Room. Grab a cup of cotfee
and something to eat and join us!

Bible Study Classes with Curtis Simonson are held on Fridays at 6:30pm in the Timothy Room.
All are invited and friends are welcome!




OUR ST. PAUL CHURCH FAMILY

WHEN YOU ARE HOSPITALIZED
Please call the church office to let us know when you or a member of your family has been admitted to
the hospital. Pastor would love to visit with you.

REMEMBER IN YOUR DAILY PRAYERS

OUR _MEMBERS: Judy Anderson; Sandy Barry; Betty Beegle; Vic and Marty Both; Jan Briede;
Nancy Bundley; Delphine Cherry; Mike Degidio; Loretta Frank; Louis Clayton Frank; Rev. Dan
Gensch; Arthur Gerth; Amanda Greene; Katherine Hice; Kevin Hickey; Roy Hodgeman; Herta
Iversen; Graham Jackson; Janice Janiszewski; Flora Jones; Ron Klingensmith; Betty Kruckow; Elaine
Lebron; Ingrid Lesko; Bob Marcinkowski; Warren A. Miller; George Oberg; Dorothy Pavella; Barbara
Prendergast; Janice & Rich Przybycien; Rosa Richardson; Kurt Seehofer; Beverly Sellers; Norma
Silinski; Carol Small; Melva Smith; Bill Volk; Sarah Weber

OUR MEMBERS IN CARE FACILITIES: Dianc Bernitt; Betty Larson; Gloria Meyer; Lisa
Polezoes; Delores Stegemann

FAMILY AND FRIENDS OF THE CONGREGATION: Lisa Anglin; Devon Apt; Barbara Apt;
Carrie Aspan;, Cathy Becker; Sue Berg; LeRoy Bitner; Henry Bonder; Pam Brown; Sharon Bryant;
Debby Cabera; Selma Carmichel, Frankic Coglinase; Judy Collins; Gabriella Conforti; Edward Cyga;
The DeAngelis Family; Bridget & Nick DeAngelo; Denise DeLaurentis; Shirley Demyres; Richard
DeSaga; George Dodaro, Sr.; Justin & Ashley Fasel; Emily Feehan; Triston Ferry; Mike Feyerer; Mark
Fishbaugh; Gloria Folsom; Jerry Gross; Ted Gross; Donald Hakanson; Shawn Harland; Charley Heitz;
Ann Herold; Bob Hessert; Phyllis Hicks; Elaine Hoffstetter; Doreen Holford; Carl Hoppe; Elaine and
Paul Horan; Vern Howe; Louise Hrynkow; Kyle Hughes; Rich Huscher; Ray Jackson; Monica Kato;
Dana Kahn; Julie King; Jimmy Kennedy, Jr.; Avery Kenny; Debra Kleeman; Herb Kleeman; Evelyn &
Ron Konieski; Christopher Kosary; Dorothy Kroll; Ken Kruckow; The Kruski Family; The Lamberth
family; Carol Loecherbach; Margaret Lundgreen; Ron Lunt; Ken Matz; Iris McCoy; Carol Jean and
Tim McPhillips; Audrey Metes; Carol Milazzo; Paul Moeller; Andrew Mrochen; Daniel Musser;
Jessica Nigrelli; Paul Noffke; Roberta & Carlos Owens; Luke Pajowski; Pam Palhegyi; Patricia
Paulsen; Sandy Plath; Jackie Plichta; Barb Potter; Doris Potts; Fred Raddatz; Guillermo Rameriz;
Raquel Rameriz; Rose Rohloff; Kimberly Rooney; Lauren Rossetti; Sophia Salus; Elmo Schultz;
Rhonda Scott; Allyson Seehofer; Anika Seger; Linda Shuman; Al Silinski; Sarah Skelton; Kim &
Shawn Skelton, Sr.; Del Smylie; Janet Trierweiler; Bernadette & Rich Trusk; Jose Urena; Wayne Volk;
Vicki Warren; Gene Wawrzynikowski

THOSE IN THE MILITARY: Mark Brown (son of Pam Brown and nephew of Beth Matusevicius)
Navy Reserves/Great Lakes Naval Base, Chicago); Peter Scialabba (son of Susan Scialabba and
nephew of Sharon Helmbold) Special Forces; Adam Skelton (grandson of Rich and Jan Briede)
stationed in Dover, Delaware; Christopher Skopec (son of Steven and Debbie Skopec) stationed in
North Carolina; Sean Rosales (son of Ed and Mia Rosales) stationed in Washington.

(Please let the church office (708) 423-1040 know when your need for our prayer list is over.)
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ALTAR FLOWERS
If you would like to put flowers or a plant on the altar to celebrate a special occasion or “just because”,
please reserve your date on the calendar or call the church office (708) 423-1040 to place an order,
Please make your check payable to Terry Hornburg.

COLLECTION OF MISSION MATERIALS

It’s Spring and that means it’s time to do a little spring cleaning in your homes and look for additional
mission materials that you might care to donate. We are especially collecting Bibles (new and used),
Hymnals, Devotion Books, Children Story Books, Portals of Prayer, and any Bible study materials you
might have laying around the house. These materials are in big demand and are much appreciated by
the missionaries around the world sharing the Gospel of Jesus Christ with those hungry to know about
Jesus and His great love. Please bring your donations to church and put them in the “Mission
Materials” white container bin in the Founders Room.

POP TOP TABS
St. Paul saves pop top tabs to help benefit Ronald McDonald House which is a place to call home for
families of children who are ill and in the care of Advocate Children’s Hospital. Please save your tabs
and bring them to the church office. A bright green box for collecting your donations is on the table in
the narthex. Every tab makes a difference. Thank you for your donations.

UP DATE CONTACT INFORMATION
Please contact the church office (708-423-1040) or email sharry@stpauloaklawn.org if you have
recently moved, or if your phone number or email address has changed. We want you to be able to
receive the news at St. Paul and also keep our records up to date. Thank you!

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION SUNDAY
St. Paul congregation is blessed to have many hard-working velunteers who work to make our church,
worship, and fellowship together meaningful and unique. During worship on Sunday, April 7% we
will be thanking those who volunteered their time and talents during this past year. To celebrate our
volunteers, the Elders will host a continental brunch in the Timothy Room after the service. This
brunch is not just for those who volunteered, it’s for the entire congregation! Please come!!

LWMIL SPRING RALLY
The LWML Zone 13 Spring Rally this year will be held at Grace Lutheran Church, Willow Springs, IL
on Saturday, April 20, beginning at 11:00 am. The program theme is “Returning Citizens: Ex-Offender
Ministry”, with the founder/president of the organization, Mr. Andre Ruddock, as speaker. A light
lunch will be served, and reservations are due by Sunday, April 14% to Ruth Sievers. Please see the
flyer included in this newsletter for more details concerning the Rally and ingathering information - or
talk to Ruth Sievers, zone secretary. We hope many St. Paul women will be able to attend!
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MESSAGES FROM OUR COUNCIL MEMBERS AND ORGANIZATIONS

MESSAGE FROM THE ELDERS
Dear Fellow Members of St. Paul:

We read in Psalm 62:1 - “My soul finds rest in God alone; my salvation comes from him.”

The Elders pray that you experienced a blessed Easter. We hope that you felt spiritually uplifted by our
worship services and strengthened by the numerous opportunities for Christian fellowship. Only God
makes it possible to maintain a positive attitude in life. It is easy to worry about foreign and domestic
problems, physical ailments, and financial concerns, but we can counter twenty-first century worries by
remembering God’s many promises throughout the Bible. One of my favorites is found in John 16:20~
“Your sorrow will be turned into joy.”

The Board of Elders would like to thank everyone who contributed to a meaningful time of
contemplation and worship during Lent and Holy Week, and on a festive Easter morning, we were
heartened to see the expressions of joy and gratitude on the faces of our members as they celebrated the
fulfillment of God’s greatest promise. From Ash Wednesday to Easter Sunday, we gave glory to God
through music and song, inspirational messages, prayer, and liturgy. St. Paul is fortunate to have a
pastor, music director, and volunteers who value Lutheran worship traditions and who use them to
beautify our services.

Our formal celebration of Easter 2024 is over, but our hearts remain strengthened and energized. God
has much for us to accomplish in the future! Our many activities at St. Paul are our response to God’s
gifts to us. Keep that fact in mind when you are asked to help in big and small ways. God has a plan for
our congregation. We will successfully fulfill his plan. Nothing is impossible with God at our side. In
Philippians 4:13, we read: “I can do all things through him who strengthens me.”

Yours in Christ,
David Witkosky
Board of Elders

MESSAGE FROM THE PASTORAL CALL COMMITTEE

The Call Committee has received three nomination forms for possible candidates to be called as St.
Paul’s next pastor. We have also received from former St. Paul pastor, Rev. Matt Zickler, a list of
pastors that he believes would be good for St. Paul. All of these names have been forwarded to the
Northern I[llinois District office for review. We are currently waiting for them to provide the
information for these candidates and other prospective pastors. After that, the process of choosing and
interviewing candidates can begin.

We continue to accept nomination forms, which may be found on the counters in the narthex. Please
continue to pray for the Call Committee, the call process, and for Pastor Moeller and the future pastor
of St. Paul Lutheran Church.
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MESSAGE FROM THE DIRECTOR OF MUSIC

Many thanks to the members of the St. Paul Adult Choir and the Celebration Ringers who provided
beautiful Good Friday and Easter anthems for our special services the end of March. When the Adult
Choir was not singing for other March services, Dave Kandel, Bill Leise, Sue Marcinkowski, and
Mandy Signorelli served as vocalists. Thank you also to Glenn Bitner (percussion) and Rich
Przybycien (trumpet) for sharing their special talents with us!

Adult Choir rehearsals are held Wednesdays after the 6 pm worship service (approximately 7 pm) in
the former 1% and 2™ grade room. We would love to have additional members join us!

MESSAGE FROM THE LADIES GUILD

The women of the Guild and other guests enjoyed the presentation on “Identity Theft and Scams™
presented by Attorney Jonathan Groll at our March meeting. He also came equipped with pamphlets
and other guidelines/information to guide individuals through these issues. While they last, we plan to
make these available for you at the Volunteer Appreciation Continental Brunch on Sunday, April 7%

Our next general meeting is Tuesday, April 23, at | pm in the Timothy Room. We plan to have a short
business meeting and then play Bunco! Refreshments will be served. Ladies, please join us for
fellowship and a fun afternoon!

MESSAGE FROM OPERATION BARNABAS

Hi! We are still collecting puzzle books and the collecting will continue through May. If
you want to get some puzzle books {Word Search, Sudoku, and Crossword), the best place to
get them is any of the “Dollar stores”. The books will be delivered to the veterans at Hines and
Manteno Veteran Homes in June.

Our care package program will be sending packages on Tuesday April 9" at 10:30 am. If
you care to join us, stop by or just come see what we do. We received 100 prepaid phone cards,
donated to Barnabas by the Worth American Legion Post. The first 20 were sent to a USO
location in Erbil, Iraq to distribute to the troops. We will be sending more phone cards to other
locations in eastern Europe and the middle east. Know that we are reaching out and touching a
lot of troops. If you are interested in reaching out on a personal level, there are blank note cards
next to the military mailbox. Your message can be as short or as long as you want. Address it to
all service men and women, and we will put your note in one of the boxes. The troops would
love to hear from you.

We will be investigating a luncheon at Manteno for the veteran residence this summer.
Sandy and Mandy said they would go down there and entertain the veterans. We will keep you
informed of our progress.

We have picked Saturday September 21* for this year’s St Paul Veterans Luncheon.
Getting a speaker for the funcheon is the hardest part of the planning.

Your continued support to Operation Barnabas is essential. Without it nothing of what
we are doing could be accomplished.

THANK YOU. And may GOD bless us all.
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MESSAGE FROM FAITH IN ACTION / SOCIAL MINISTRIES:

FIA would like to thank the St. Paul congregation for their contributions of non-perishable food items
and monetary donations during March and the Easter holiday season. Your donations were very much
appreciated. These bags included everything needed for an Easter dinner including a pork tenderloin. In
March, we served 81 families for Easter.

Thrivent also blessed us with another $250 Visa card to help replenish the food pantry. Your support
with financial gifts as well as food pantry items are also appreciated. We will be distributing Thrivent
“Live Generously” t-shirts at the Elders volunteer breakfast on Sunday, April 7th, so please take a T-
shirt and wear it proudly. If you would like a t-shirt and will not be able to join us on “Volunteer
Sunday”, please let us know, we would love to gift one to you. We thank you for your prayers and
support, and your generous heart.

The USPS 2024 food drive entitled “Stamp Out Hunger” is scheduled for Saturday, May 11th. Last
year the Timothy room was filled to the brim with boxes and bags of groceries. We will again be in
need of drivers to pick-up groceries from the Bridgeview post office and deliver them to St. Paul. This
food drive is wonderful and helps us stock our shelves with much needed groceries. We have the
Timothy room reserved during the weeks of May 11th-18th. If you can help Some‘ume during this week
to help organize or mark cans, your help would be much appreciated.

We thank Larry Fetchko w/ district 123 and also Shari Wolfe with the Oak Lawn Park district; they
have again donated three Oak Lawn Community Garden beds to St. Paul’s food pantry. Through these
gardens we are able to share fresh produce to our food pantry clients. If you are interested in helping in
these gardens, either watering or weeding, please contact Mike Will, or leave your name and number
with the church office. Before you toss those poinsettia and Easter pots, we can use them for our
garden! We are also saving egg cartons and we still need grocery bags, especially the paper bags and
shopping bags. Thank you!

We are also thankful for our food pantry partners. Along with the grocery items in our bags, we have
been able to include meat, produce, eggs, dairy items, snacks, and beverages because of their
donations. With thankful hearts, we acknowledge our sponsors. In March, we received over 88 pounds
of bread and pastries from Kevin McCarthy with Panera, over 290 pounds of vegetables, fruit, and eggs
from Operation Blessing, over 1197 pounds of groceries including meat, deli items, snacks, fresh
produce & bakery items, from Jayne Siou with “Put Your Hands Together” Immanuel, Hillside and
Elmhurst Food Pantry. We also appreciate the St. Paul men’s cook team for their donation of time to
serve the homeless through BEDS-Plus. You are always willing to join our team, just call the church
office and leave us a message (food pantry x18),

Through you and our sponsors we have been blessed to serve those in need. March Food pantry
served 87 families, 250 individuals. The BEDS cook team cooked for 20 individuals. Thank you for
your constant support of our missions.




MEMORIALS & THANKOFFERINGS

Given by:
Doris Cyga

Sharon Lawrence

Janice Przybycien

Marian Strassner & Family
Dawn Schumann

Brenda & Phillip Burton

Given by:
Grace Kreten

Dolores Musser
Bill & Janice Leise
Doris Cyga

MEMORIALS

In Memory Of:

Walter Cyga

My Father (B-day 2/25)
My Father (B-day 2/25)
Roy Strassner

Linda Schumann (B-Day)
Elizabeth “Betty” Burton

THANK OFFERINGS

For:
Blessings Received

Harry Musser’s Heavenly B-Day
60" Anv. of Bill’s Confirmation

Blessings Received

Designated for:

General Fund

Operation Barnabas
Operation Barnabas
Choir/Operation Barnabas
General Fund

General Fund

Designated for:
General Fund
(General Fund
General Fund
General Fund




FROM:

Sandy Barry

Sue Browne

June Hagberg

Kathy & Gien Hicks
Beth Hopp

Gerry Keipert

Mark Landstrom

Janice & Bill Leise
Deborah Mandac
Lorraine Moses

The Murray Family
Gina Nordquist

Karen & Don Nordstrom
David Purdy

Edward J. Raff

Sharon Rochlitz

Lort & Mel Safstrom
Dawn Schumann

Betty Shamasko

Mike & Carol Small
Tim & Allie Small
Kristine L. Sowa
Kristine L. Sowa

Keith & Richie Vanselow
Bill Wilke

David & John Witkosky

FROM:
Linda Kosary
Kristine L. Sowa

EASTER FLOWERS

MEMORIALS

IN MEMORY OF:
“Geno” & Rose Czerniejewski; Andrew Duncan
Pat Browne; David Browne

Richard & Janes Hagberg; Harry & LaVerne Petersen

Loved Ones

Elgart & Melba “Billie” Hopp
Willian Keipert

Howard & Anamae Landstrom
Joy Bohne; Evelyn Leise

Natalie, Maric & Adam Kapugi; Nancy & Fred Mandac

George F. Moses

Loved Ones who have gone home

Richard Nordquist and Parents

Our Parents and Grandparents

Delbert & Ruth Purdy

Patricia Raff

Erv & Marge Rochlitz

Dolores Coblentz; Matthew Favaro

Wilbert, Violet & Linda Schumann

George & Blanche Qutman

William E. & Evelyn Leise

Evelyn Leise

Harry & LaVerne Petersen; Paul & Dorothy Sowa
Loved Ones

Our Parents and Wayne Vanselow

Elmer & Joann Wilke; Ted & Martha Willett
Vernon & Jeanne Witkosky

THANKOFFERINGS

FOR:
To the Glory of God
Blessings for Family and Friends

FLOWERS WERE PURCHASED FROM
FASEL & SONS GARDEN CENTER IN OAK LAWN




R R N R N R R N N Ty

LWML ZONE 13
SPRING 2024 RALLY

Saturday, April 20, 2024 at 11:00 a.m. §;g

at Grace Lutheran Church

212 S. Nolton Ave., Willow Springs, IL S

(To avoid stairs, an entrance and parking are accessible at the back lower level.)

THEME: “Returning Citizens”: Ex-Offender Ministry
“[The Lord] has sent me to bind up the brokenhearted, to proclaim freedom
for the captives and release from darkness for the prisoners.” Isaiah 61:1b

GUEST SPEAKER: Andre Ruddock, representing the “Returning
Citizens” organization, working with Deaconess Lori Wilbert.

INGATHERING: Major need is for gift cards (Target, Walmart, etc.) for
individuals, and gift cards (Sam’s Club, Costco, etc.) for the operations of
3 the organization. Cash or checks made out to “Returning Citizens in

memory of Henry Dee” are also welcome.

OPENING DEVOTION will be led by Rev. Chris Kolupa, the new Zone
13 pastoral advisor.

RALLY HOSTESSES: LWML women from Zion Lutheran Church in
Lyons will serve a light lunch following the presentation. During lunch, we >
will hear a report from the LWML NID representative and have a short

business meeting.

RSVPs are requested by Sunday, April 14 to plan for lunch. Please call
Mary (708-785-2634), Debbie (708-790-1954), or Ruth (708-952-9902).

PLEASE COME AND BRING A FRIEND!
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